TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


Planning Commission Meeting Minutes
February 11, 2014
    Final minutes as approved March 11, 2014
Community Service Building
Torch Lake Township

Present:	Bretz, Juall, Walworth, King, Jorgensen (arrived late)
Absent:	Goossen, Joseph
Others:	Briggs, Olsen, Grobbel
Audience:	Martel 

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m.  

  2.	Consideration of Agenda: 
Motion to revise agenda to include new item #4 Approval of Minutes October 8, 2013.  Motion approved by Juall, seconded by King, passed 4-0.

  3.	Correspondence, Meetings, Training, Announcements, etc.:
Walworth received two discs containing Final Master Plan for Banks Township and Draft Plan for Forest Home Township; both available for viewing.

4. Approval of Minutes, October 8, 2013: 
Reaffirmation of approving October 8 minutes.  Motion by Bretz, seconded by Juall, passed 4-0.  Based on the previously approved minutes, the October minutes had not been approved.  Motion to approve by Bretz, seconded by Juall, passed 4-0. 

5. Approval of Minutes December 10, 2013:	
Motion to approve December 10 minutes by Bretz, seconded by Juall, passed 4-0.

  6.	Concerns of the Public other than Agenda items:
Martel said Board has passed policy for community email network.  Also, a meeting will be held Thursday, February 20 at 7:00 p.m. for EMS study.

  7.	Discussion of Changes and Possible Action to Amend Chapter VI, Agricultural:
Grobbel summarized topics of (1) wineries, (2) wine tasting and (3) wine production and discussion of where they belong in zoning documents.  Question arose whether wineries should be in Ag or Commercial.  Walworth said consensus was to leave in Ag.  King asked for definition of winery in each district.  In Ag, allowance for production, tasting room and plantings;  Commercial, production and tasting room; Village Business, tasting room only.

Grobbel summarized Retail Ag.  Discussion to remove “farm” from roadside stand and have greater latitude in signage language.  Grobbel will read through current ordinance and tone it down. Jorgensen would like it to be less restrictive and more permissive.

Grobbel summarized Commercial Kennels ordinance and indicated need to include events within commercial kennels.  Language can be adapted from wineries.

Suggestion that a public hearing be held on all three topics when they are completed.

  8.	Concerns of the Public:
None.

  9.	Other Concerns of the Planning Commission:
Requested update on A-Ga-Ming (AGM).  Martel indicated that Board has approved new language for AGM request for PUD.
Walworth suggested that a procedure be put in place for taking amendments to Board for final approval.

 10.	With no further business, meeting was adjourned by Walworth, seconded by King at 9:11. 
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